ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2023
MINUTES 
V3 –
Monday 9th October 2022 held at 7.30pm via Zoom
Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Lyn West (Welfare), Dean Pepper and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
.
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Joshua Owen, Julie Laver (Head Coach), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Sec), and Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison)

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of 2022 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 10th October 2022 were approved by the Meeting. Copy www.stragglers.info/info/governance

	

	3.00
3.01

	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

(Item 10.05) SOS to review format of AGMs to try to encourage greater membership participation.

	Committee

	4.00
4.01

4.02
4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07

4.08

4.09
	Chairman’s Report
2023 has run as the new normal – terrain events, urban in Harwich on the wonderful new map, midweek series with HAVOC, online entries via RaceSignup, coaching activities for juniors and adult club members. Planning for 2024 continues in the same vein. Resources, in common with other clubs, are stretched, particularly event officials and volunteers. We need not to burn out our members and our club, and the 2024 programme will be confirmed only when we are confident of its delivery.

The CompassSport Trophy regional round at Croxton saw us finish second to NOR by just three points – encouraging for the 2024 heat scheduled for February 18th in Kings Forest – mark it in your new diary!

Four terrain events, one urban, and seven midweek events have been held this calendar year to date, with a further one terrain and three midweek events to come, followed by the introduction to 2024 with our New Year’s Novelty on January 1st.

Leading lights in competition from the club, winning their East Anglian League classes were Roger Gooding, John Russell, Lucy Walker, Emma Morum, Geraldine Russell, Josh Owen and Lulu Gooding. East Anglian champions last year were Abigail Prince, Geraldine Russell, Chris Sellens, Roger Gooding, John Collyer, and John Russell – with Abigail being awarded the Joan George Trophy for the best run in the EA Championships by a junior. The East Anglian Urban League champions in the club are Peter Warland and Colin West.

Oliver Prince has again had a great representative year, being selected for GB for the European Youth championships – and has just been crowned club champion for 2023 following a speedy run in Epping this month. From the same event, Lulu Gooding is junior club champion.

Taylor Gooding and Abigail Prince ran for East Anglia in the Junior Inter Regional Championships, and Joshua Owen (Gold) and Lulu Gooding (Silver) saw success in the EA Schools’ Championships.

Development activity has continued, and again great thanks to Steve and Julie for maintaining an active junior programme.

We said ‘Farewell’ to Jack Isbester this year, stalwart club member and servant, and inspiration in his approach to keeping fit into old age. The club will make a donation to the Woodland Trust in his memory. Jack supported the Trust for many years, and with a bequest in his will.

It has been a privilege for me to hold the Mike Powell-Davies shield during this last year, but I will appreciate the opportunity to present it to a worthy recipient at the end of this meeting.


	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05


	Treasurer’s Report
The Clubs finances are in a healthy state, though significant expenditure after the year end relating to mapping and printer expenses have reduced the balance by around £1500.  Never the less we remain very well-funded.

As in previous years a main source of funds is from running successful events, with all five of our main events showing a healthy surplus (I hesitate to call it a profit given how we use it).  The joint series with HAVOC, both winter and summer, also contributed as well as introducing many non-orienteering club runners to the joys of reading a map while they navigate the streets.

Our second main source of funds has performed very strongly this year with on-going grants from the Jack Petchey Foundation enabling many of the junior events to go ahead including a trip to Derbyshire.  Additional funding has come from Chelmsford and Active Essex.  Thanks go to Marc Owen for some sterling work in applying to Active Essex.  The grant just scraped into the 22/23 accounting year, being received on 31 August, but the funds will be deployed in 2023-24.  The total amount of grant funding this year was over £5000.
The grants and event surpluses have enabled another round of successful schools’ days as well as other development work.

In comparison to last year there has been little expenditure on miscellaneous items, the major expense last year being the updated website and expenditure on equipment has been modest, principally in maintaining the SI boxes and restocking control cards for the midweek series.

	

	6.00
6.01
6.02
	Subscription Rates for 2024
Following BOF AGM the BOF Membership fees for 2024:

Seniors                                 £15 (as this year)

Young Adult (21-25)             £10 (new category)

Family (2 Ad + children)       £35 (new category)

Juniors                                  £5 (as this year)

2/3 year membership           £10 and £3 juniors (new category)

1/3 year membership           £5 and £2 juniors (new category
It was agreed SOS membership fees for 2024 will be

Seniors                                 £10 (as this year)

Young Adult (21-25)             £5 (new category)

Family (2 Ad + children)       £20 (new category)

Juniors                                  £0 (as this year)

No reduction would be made for part year membership.

	

	7.00
7.01


	Election of Chairman and Club Officers
The appointment of the following Club Officers was proposed and confirmed:
Chairman                       Colin West

Treasurer                       David Lumby

Secretary                       Chris Childs

Safeguarding/Welfare    Lyn West

	

	8.00
8.01
8.02


	Appointment of Other Committee Members
All other Club Officers present agreed to remain in post.
SOS Club Officials will thus be listed as last year for registration with BOF – Appendix 2.
	Chris


	9.00

9.01

	Amendments to Constitution

There are no proposed amendments to the Constitution.

	

	10.00

	Any Other Business
No further business.

	

	11.00
11.01


	Presentation of Awards
Colin proposed Julie Laver be awarded Mike Powell Trophy for her considerable contribution to the club this year and would discuss with Steve the Junior trophy.

	Colin
Steve


Meeting closed 17:50 approx
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